MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 20TH FEBRUARY 2019 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Cllr’s Peter White, Sheena Duller, Gary Davies, Eifion Smith.

Apologies; Cllr’s Gwyneth Davies and Christian Pateman.

Minutes of the last meeting were proposed as a true record by Cllr Sheena Duller and seconded by Cllr Gary Davies.

Matters Arising:

Water Tap; 

It seems that the water tap by Hafod Newydd has been re-connected. No need to follow it up anymore.

Correspondence:

Letter of Resignation.

The clerk informed councillors that Cllr Lorraine Sanders had handed in her resignation. She has sold her property and will be moving out of the area. The clerk has informed Ceredigion County Council of the vacant seat, and posters advertising the seat have been received and placed on notice boards
Precept;

Since the last meeting when the precept amount was discussed the clerk has informed Ceredigion County Council that their precept amount for 2019-20 is £3000.00

A thank you letter was received from this community’s Tregaron 2020 fundraising group for the donation received.
Planning Consultation;

A planning request was received from Mr Adam Lionel to extend planning permission A150949 for the use of the premises as a nursery/ garden centre for an additional 2 years. There were no objections.

A letter was received from Charlie Falzon informing the community council of a meeting on the 4th March at Tregaron Memorial Hall to discuss the Cambrian Mountains Initiative. Cllr’s Peter White and Sheena Duller would attend on our behalf.

Cambrian Mountains Signage Project.

An email was received informing community councils of a project to erect welcoming signs for visitors coming into the Cambrian Mountains area. A map was included shoing the proposed locations of the signs.

Posters were received from Elin Jones, AM and Ben Lake, MP informing of how to contact them if required.

One Voice Wales 

A letter was received with details of renewing our membership with One Voice Wales. The cost is £72.00.

Wales 360 cycling event.

A letter was received to inform us that the above event will be coming through this community on Friday 26th July. 

Donations

Letters were received from the following asking for donations. Tenovus, Eisteddfod yr Urdd and children’ Air Ambulance.
AOB.

Cllr Gary Davies informed the meeting that the grit bin in Heol Maesglas is damaged and needs replacing. The clerk will inform Ceredigion C.C.

